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FUTURE EVENTS
Watch this column for a rolling forecast of
IMCZ events and events to which IMCZ
members are invited,

FEBRUARY 24 Thursday—IMCZ
Annual General Meeting
Casino, Zug

MARCH 9,10, 11,16, 17, 1I8—ETGZ
The Diary of Anne Frank
| Burgbachkeller, Zug
| MARCH 28 Tuesday—ZIWC Bus Forum
| Talk BP Switzerland
; Congress Centre, Metalli

1

MARCH 29 Wednesday—BSCC/IMCZ
Talk by Ron Popper of
Swiss Radio International
| *Saying it in English in Switzerland'
Congress Centre Metalli, Zug

APRIL 29 Saturday—IMCZ
Wine Tasting - see overleafl
Alsace, France

| MAY 24—depending on weather—IMCZ
| Visit to Seleger Moor and Barbecue

[

JUNE 17 Saturday—IMCZ
| Annual Barbecue 2000
| Sibrisboden

| SEPTEMBER 8 to 16—ETGZ
‘ INTO THE WOODS
Casino, Zug

|
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BSCC—British Swiss Chamber of Commerce
ETZG—English Theatre Group of Zug
IMCZ—International Men's Club of Zug
ZIWC—Zug Imernational Women's Club

L

STAMMTISCH - EVERY THURSDAY
17.30 hrs to approx. 19.00 hrs Casino
Restaurant, Zug

IMCZ
22md
ANNUAL
ENERAL
MEE TING

Casino, Zug
Thursday February 24 2000
Apéro 19.00 hrs, AGM 19.30 hrs
Dinner (optional) 20.00 hrs approx

As of the time of going to press the names of those willing to stand
for election as Board members for 2000 are as follows:-

Bas VEENENDAAL—President
David HARRIS Vice President and Editor IMCZ NEWS
John STUART—Secretary
Mike BENTLEY—Membership Secretary
Not yet known— Treasurerer
Roland DUNNER—Board Member
Rolph HOLDENER—Board Member

The existing Board is confident that the above nominations will
prove to be active in promoting the interests of the Club in a positive
way and in providing quality events for Club members.

Gentlemen, it is your Club, your support is vital for continued
success.

To register for the AGM please complete the attached registration
form and return it to David HARRIS by post, fax or E-Mail by the
latest February 21—or you can telephone.



| Acting President/Treasurer Bas VEENENDAAL
| TOI-761 10 53

| Secretary - Rolf HOLDENER [

T 041-760 19 58

Membership Sec.- Michael BENTLEY
041-741 32 25

Editor IMCZ NEWS - David HARRIS
T 041-790 35 81

Board Member -

Ivor JOHNSTONE

Any views expressed i the IMCZ NEWS are those of the
cantributor and not necessaridy thuse of the IMCZ.

ANNUAL GENERAL

MEETING
On Thursday February 24 2000 the Club will
hold it’s 22nd Annual General Meeting in the
Casino Zug.

Make a note in your diary NOW. Don’t miss
this important date in the IMCZ calender. Its
your chaance to meet the Board on a one to
one basis

Its your Club—help us to help you.

BURN*'S NIGHT

Held at the Landhaus Baar on Saturday
January 22 this was another well attended
event

Our MC for the evening was John STUART
and he was in fine form. The Selkirk Grace
was by Mary KOK, Murray MARR addressed
the Haggis, Andrew GLASS read the
Immortal Memory, Graham EVANS proposed
a toast to the Lassies and Fiona SCHALLER
made the reply.

Our thanks 1o the
VEENENDAAL, Murray
behind the scenes helpers.

organisers Bas
MARR and other

On leaving the Landhaus in the early hours we
all had the pleasant surpisres of some 10ecm of
snow

OBITUARY

Sadly we have to report the death, in
November, of Club member Walter Pliss
Our condolances to Walters surviving family

STAMMTISCH
TEMPORARY
HOME
PLEASE NOTE THAT THE
CASINO WILL BE CLOSED

FROM FEBRUARY Ist TO
FEBRUARY 21st.

DURING THIS PERIOD
THE STAMM WILL MEET
IN THE DOWNSTAIRS
BAR OF THE GOLDEN
DRAGON, UNTER
ALDSTADT 12, 6300 ZUG.

rf- O . -"-.":-:1

I WINE TASTING
K LAST CALL
I

[| The IMCZ is planning a one day excursion |
im visit a vineyard in the Alsace. This is
scheduled for a Saturday April 29 2000.

| BB

The cost including coach and lunch will | |

| be Sfr 95 per head.

III' you have yet to make your reservanonl
Ilhen telephone, fax or E-Mail Da\'ldl
HARRIS by, at latest, February 9 2000
Jl Contact details are T/F: 041-790 35 81 E-|]

Mail :davidharris@bluewin ch

i Those people registering will receive further |
information and be asked to pay a Sfr 50'
_ deposit.

|

I THIS IS A LAST CALL I
L:-,_- I O O O . . ‘

MEMBERSHIP
SECRETARY

From January 1 2000 Mike BENTLEY
assumed the responsibiliies of the IMCZ
Membership Secretary. All records and files
are now in his capable hands and any
enquiries related to membership should now
be directed to Mike.

The Board wishes to thank the outgoing
Membership Secretary, S BUTTERWORTH,
for his contribution to the Clubs activities. S
BUTTERWORTH resigned from the Board
and the Club as of the end of December 1999
to persue other interests

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

The Board would appreciate the help of ALL
members in mounting a membership drive for
the year 2000

Encourage a friend or colleague to join the
IMCZ—send his name and address to:-

Mike BENTLEY Mattenweg 9, 6312
Steinhausen. Tel: 041-741 32 25. Fax: 041-
741 32 88. E-Mail: thebentleys@bluewin.ch

Mike will then send a full membership pack to
the contact

WELCOME

The Club extends a warm welcome to new
member Matt LUCKE {rom the USA.

Matt joined in the fun of the TR Yathlon last
November and hopefully we will see him at
other Club events in the future.

BRAD PECK

Many of you will recall our one tume
Treasurer, Brad PECK, who reitred from work
and retumed to the USA in 1993

Since that ime Brad has been involved with
his young grandson, Andrew. in the
construction of a model Christmas village. To
catch up with the latest news and pictures
from Brad, his project and his family go to
Web Site: -

http://msnhomepages.talkcity.com/ProjectP1/
patandbrad/

MEMBERSHIP DUES
With this issue of the IMCZ NEWS we
introduce a much improved invoicing system
for the annual dues. A system which will
allow faster and more accurate tracking of
payments

But your co-operation is still called for in
paving your dues promptly—it really does
help.

FASNACHT
IS HERE AGAIN

Yup, its that time of year again. Love it or
hate it Fasnacht 1s upon us—bringing ancient
tradition, street parades and out-of-tune music.
We understand that the best street parades take
place in Luzern and Basel

Despite masses of information, gained from
the Internet and from the monthly Kultur
Kalender for Zug, we cannot give you specific
dates for the street parades in Zug, Baar or
Cham. The Kultur Office promised to find this
information but were not in time for us to
meet the print deadline

ETGZ

For theatre goers dont forget to reserve for the
ETGZ latest production ‘The Diary of Anne
Frank® at the Burgbachkeller, Zug

More information will be included with the
March IMCZ NEWS

JAN PUZZLES ANSWERS
The hidden country is—ZAIRE.

The answer to the typists problem is— Six.

As for the socks—The answer is five. One
more than the number of colours,

The day of the week—Is Monday.

Sally's likes - cheese it contains a double

letter.

The only English word which can be made
from all the letters of INSATIABLE—is
Banalities

SEERESTAURANT eASINO ZUG

ANTHERSTRAGSE 2
830 ZUG
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